SIS Info for Next AAG Meeting
October 10, 2006
9:30 a.m.

1.  BANNER Version 7 - Update is scheduled for the weekend of November 11-12

Info sessions will be held at two times:

GEN 400 – What’s New in Banner Version 7

Thursday, Oct 19, 10:30-12

Tuesday, Oct 24 10:30-12

To register log in to Minerva 

Select Employee Menu

Select IST Customer Services (ICS) Menu

Select Request for Banner/Minerva Training

Scroll down to GENERAL GEN 400 

Select your choice of training dates

2.  SSASECT INFO – conferences and other secondary types need to have registration 

New Policy - Starting in 200609/200701, registration will be required in all course sections, including “secondary” activities like conferences, labs, tutorials, break-out sessions, even optional tutorials.  

This new policy has been set by the Planning and Institutional Analysis Office in order to obtain more accurate statistics and reports.  In order to show the government our room use, we need to show how many students were in the room.  For many departments, this is policy now; secondary activities (like labs or some tutorials) that have schedule info from the opening of registration are linked to the lectures, sections (conferences, for example) that are scheduled early in the term have an “Extended Reg period” Part-of-Term to allow students to register after the Add/Drop Deadline.  

· The advantage to having registration in all sections is having accurate classlists for all activities (no more sign-up sheets!).  There’s a big advantage for students – if they are registered in a section, it shows on their Personal Schedule  - so all their conferences, labs, tutorials AND lectures will be listed. 
· Lists of secondary activity sections that have an R “Registration not Required” status in 200609/200701 will be drafted and sent to the faculties (and departments) for revision. 

· Because all sections will now have registration, some secondary activities may need to be sectioned more accurately – currently, some sections have multiple rooms booked for multiple groups of students. Remember that a section consists of a specific group of students meeting for a specific activity. 
· The exceptions will be Class Tests, Midterm Exams, Final Exams and Screenings, these activities will be the only ones to use the R “ Registration not Required” status from now on.

3.   MERCURY  

(Now administered by Teaching and Learning Services (TLS)  
Website: http://www.mcgill.ca/tls/courseevaluations/mercury
Email: mercury.info@mcgill.ca
The following motion was passed at Senate, May 24, 2006
Be it resolved that the online course evaluation system (Mercury) be the official means of collecting course evaluation data from students for all courses subject to evaluation.
This means that paper course evaluations will no longer be available

Departments will now be responsible for 
•   creating, deleting, editing and updating evaluations in your department,  
•   entering names of teaching assistants to appear on the evaluations, and
•   creating secondary evaluations, if necessary.
200609 evaluation period: November 16-December 6.  It is recommended that you create your evaluations by November 1.

Online Video and handouts are available http://www.mcgill.ca/tls/courseevaluations/mercury/online-tutorial. 
If you need access, please complete Banner SIS Authorization form for admin staff:

http://www.mcgill.ca/arr/sisforms/
4. WAITLIST PROJECT.   This pilot project went live July 19, 2006 for the Faculty of Law and Continuing Education.  When a course section is full a student can add their name to the waitlist. This gives a priority sequence for registering in the section should space become available in it.  You will notice three new columns on Class Schedule to the right of the enrollment statistics.  These are - WL CAP, WL ACT and WL REM and are presently only used by the areas participating in the Pilot Project.   

It is NOT yet set up for ARTS.  Therefore please do not attempt to use the waitlist functionality.

If you are interested in learning how waitlisting works you can see more information at: http://www.mcgill.ca/minerva-students/registration/waitlist/
5. REPORTING PROBLEMS – The Email Class List Button appeared recently on some class lists.  This is a function not used by McGill and should not be appearing.  It was reported and should be fixed shortly.  Thanks to Sylvia in History for bringing this to our attention.  If you notice anything strange, please don’t hesitate to report it to us so we can follow up.  
We’ve also had a request that SIS updates reported to AAG be filtered down to the administrative staff in your departments for their information.  

6. CALCULATING GRADE POINT AVERAGES (GPA)
We noticed a few discrepancies in the way departments were calculating GPAs in order to assess 1st Class Hon.  Letter grade should be assessed using the grade point according to the table found in the McGill University Calendar on p.56 (and copied below).  

	 
	Grade point
	Percentages

	A
	4.0
	85 -100

	A-
	3.7 
	80 - 84

	B+
	3.3
	75 - 79

	B
	3.0 
	70 - 74

	B-
	2.7
	65 - 69

	C+
	2.3
	60 - 64

	C
	2.0 
	55 - 59

	D (Conditional Pass)
	1.0
	50 - 54

	F (Fail)
	0
	0 - 49


7. ARTS SIS SPECIALIST UPDATES AND CHANGES
· We attended the Arts and Science Adviser Info session held August 28
· We presented at the Arts Academic Orientation for new faculty held on August 30
· We followed up both sessions with training to new academics
· We have been assisting the SAO office with transfer credit processing and over the summer worked to expand the course equivalency list for courses taken elsewhere.
· We continue to provide one-on-one service to departments as per our departmental distribution handout and provide assistance through our Help Desk (phone 5082) and Help Email (sissupport.artsci@mcgill.ca
· We are located in the basement of Dawson Hall, Room DH B8 (since July 10, 2006)
· Our current contract runs until October 31, 2006.  Two permanent SIS positions were posted on September 22, 2006.  We hope to have more information at the next AAG meeting

